
Hesperia Wranglers, Inc. 
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2022 President Tim Mustaikis (760) 220-4960 

Founders of the William Kinnard Memorial Scholarship Fund 

Federal ID # 51-0209989    State Non-Profit # C0 365 453 

Board Meeting- Via Zoom 

5/1/22 

Call to order: 5:30pm 

Roll Call: Officers- Tim, Carol, Bill, Virginia, Quannah, and Tonii 

Excused-  

Board of Directors: Ana, Jaime, Elizabeth W. 

Excused- Staci, Katrina, Elizabeth, Samantha 

Treasurer report:  

● Wrangler Checking: $15,161.47 

● Wrangler Savings: $2,886.55 

● Queens account: $3,510.33 

● Kinnard Fund: $5,670.10 

● Total assets: $27,228.94 

 Motion to approve Treasurer's report as read: 1st Bill & 2nd Quannah M/C 

Communications: N/A 

Chuck wagon: 

• We made a profit of $87.00 for the April show, and we have a family willing to jump in 

and help. We ask that for future shows it should not be just one person. 

 

Trail Ride: Carol 

• Our First ride was great we had twelve riders in total half of them were from “Broke 

Down Cowgirls” and half were members. The weather was beautiful, and it was a perfect 

day to ride.  

• We are thinking Wrightwood, maybe July or August, for our next trail ride but would like 

our board to check their calendars for availability to attend and we would like to ask for 

more of our members to join our ride next time.  

 

Queens:  

● Barn Bash- Our Queens represented us very well at the bash they gave their gift of 

service through setting up and helping with live auction items. They were able to help 

raise over $25,000. 

● Cameron did a great job representing us at the MRVHA event.  

 



Old Business:  

● Memberships packets are still available on the website, show rules are posted on 

the website and Facebook.  

● Fingerprinting: those that need will need to call park at (760) 244-5488 

 

New Business: 

●  May show- Tim and Sydney will be presenting certificates at the show to the 

students & then at the senior awards banquets for both students at their high 

schools. 

● Ribbons- We only had 213 total before the first show, so we need to order ribbons 

again.  

● Please remember that as a board member, the position is more than attending 

monthly meetings it is expected that you attend Wrangler functions and events 

whenever possible, your presence is important for the continuity of the club. This 

included taking the initiative to jump in and help when there is a lack of 

volunteers to assist.  

● Fair Gymkhana- May 29th, online entries close today and late entries are accepted 

until May 15th with a $25 penalty. 

● Work hours for general memberships and board members- include additional jobs 

beyond set up and tear down, we need gate people, extra workers for the cook 

shack (one event), beginning of the day set up, end of the day tear down, and back 

up timers (one event). There really isn’t a need to have more than four people 

signed up for any set up or tear down.   

● Radios- We need to purchase new radios; the old ones are becoming old and not 

working well. Quannah found some on Amazon and Tim did as well so there will 

be some research done and new radios will be purchased soon. 

 

 

Communication from the floor:  

• Jaime- there were people that complained about the National Anthem not being played 

when the American Flag ran in to kick off the barrel race. 

• Sara- as a reminder we need to remember to give our Lead Line kiddos double ribbons 

for the April show because we didn’t remember that when we handed out awards. 

Adjourn: Motion to Adjourn at 6:07 pm 1st Bill and 2nd Summer-M/C 

 

 

 

 
 


